
May 8, 2025 
sCommittee on the Judiciary 

Testimony in Support of Transgender Individuals, particularly Middle and High 
School Athletes 

OPPOSING: LD233, LD868, LD1002, LD1134, LD1704, LD1337, 
LD1432, LD1410 

My name is Nancy Hudak. I am now a resident of Standish, but previously lived 
for 30 years in Aroostook County. 

Although I am not familiar with all the details of the above-entitled bills, I am 
submitting testimony because our family experienced a similar rush of prejudice 
when my daughter, a lesbian, was a teenager. She did not play sports, but her 
brother did. He heard a lot of insults from “teammates” because of her. I cannot 
imagine how much more difficult this would be for a transkid, particularly a girl, 
and their parents. 

No child, even an older teenager, should be singled out and subjected to 
discrimination because of his/her/their sexuality. 

Transkids are already going through a lot as they transition. Specifically, because 
this appears to be the focus of concern: to think that boy so identified at birth 
would be willing to take female hormones, lose muscle mass, feminize their 
appearance, have surgery, and live their lives as girls in our misogynistic/anti-
trans country just to play a “girls” sport is ludicrous.  

Only those for whom it is essential and life-affirming would go 
through all that. 

Maine correctly adopted the Human Rights Act in 1971, with important 
amendments to protect sexual orientation and gender identity in 2005 and 2021 
respectively.  It was became the first state to approve same-sex marriage by 
popular referendum in 2012.  The Maine education statutes were amended to 
expressly prohibit discrimination based on gender identity in 2021. 

Maine has always been ahead of the curve in protecting ALL its residents. We 
should continue to lead.  
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